MINUTES O THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 24th NOVEMBER 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Meinir Taylor, Brian Thomas, Charles Arch and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies; Cllr Rhiannon Jones and Adam Lionel.

Also present was Mr Rhodri Llwyd Morgan from Ceredigion County Council and Mrs Fiona McNally and Mrs Andra Jones representing the Hall Committee who were invited to the meeting.

The Chairman welcomed all and asked Mr Morgan to address the meeting first.

Ceredigion County Council is looking to put a broadband internet connection in various Village Halls in Ceredigion. Ysbyty Ystwyth Village Hall has been chosen as one of these places. The proposal is that the County Council install a wireless broadband connection in the Hall and pay for it for 12 months. This includes a phone line connection into the building. The broadband connection will be fully protected and will be available to the public. This will enable the County Council to bring the Library van into the community where the public could also access the internet. The Community council were keen for this to happen but because the Hall Committee are in charge of the Hall the decision was theirs. As many of the councillors are also on the Hall Committee they felt it would be of benefit to the Hall, and as there was no immediate financial outlay there was nothing to loose. Cllr Gwyneth Davies felt that the Hall committee members that weren’t at the meeting should be told before a decision was made. Mr Morgan also said he would send Hall Committee’s decision.

The Chairman then thanked Mr Morgan and the Hall Committee members for attending. 
Minutes of the last meeting were passed as being a true record by Cllr Charles Arch and seconded by Cllr Brian Thomas.

There were no matters arising from the last meeting.

Planning Application

A planning application was received from Ceredigion County Council for redevelopment of Noddfa and Gwynfa into 4 residential units. The plans were shown to the councillors, there were no objections.

Community Council consultation, Public Rights of Way. 

A letter was received showing the results of the consultation on public rights of way and access. This will be followed by a pilot meeting in one of the four targeted areas.

Tai Cantref

A copy of Tai Cantref’s annual Report for 2009 was received.
Consultation: Local Government (Wales) Measure 2009- Statutory Guidance.

A consultation guidance document was received from the Welsh Assembly Government on the above issues.

Policing Plan 

A questionnaire was received from Dyfed Powys Police regarding the policing plan from 2010-13. The clerc will fill in the questionnaire and return.
Road Closure

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us of a road closure on the Hendre Quarry Road near Pentref Uchaf from January 11th until February 26th.

Donations
Letters asking for donations were received from British Heart Foundation and Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Cymru.

Ceredigion Local Development Plan. Settlement Groups. 

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing Community Councils of the Settlement Stratergy and Settlement Groupings. Ysbyty Ystwyth has been linked in with the service centre at Devils Bridge. 

There was no other business. The next meeting will be on the 18th January 2010 in the village hall. 
